
 
 
July 22, 2025 – Superintendent’s Report 
 
 
ADMIN UPDATE: 
 
The Utilities are seeking approval of Task Order No. 6 for the Lawrence 2026 I/I (reduction) Project 
(2024.03507) issued under the Master Agreement (2024.01463) entered on May 28, 2024, by and 
between American Structurepoint, Inc. and City of Lawrence Utilities. Task Order No. 6 is for the Not to 
Exceed amount of $197,500.00. 
 
The project area has previously been designed to a 30% level based on data from the 2010 Sanitary 
Sewer Evaluation Study (SSES) which identified high priority sewer segments. This Task Order (No. 6) is 
for the intermediate design phase (to reach 60% design) intended to provide a condition assessment 
and rehabilitation recommendations for the project area, as shown in Figure 1. (Area 2: From Normal 
Ave – Shadeland Ave, from 52nd St – CSX RR Tracks. Area 4: From Shadeland Ave – Kitley Ave, from 52nd St 
– 46th St. Lastly, the Glick’s and Roses of Lawrence Developments on the South side of 46th St between 
Post Road and Mitthoeffer Rd) 
 
The Pre-Construction meeting for the Fort Harrison Collection System Capacity Improvements Project – 
Phase III (Shafter Avenue) meeting was held on Friday July 18, 2025. SLB Pipe Solutions, LLC has 
provided a preliminary project schedule and plan to mobilize to the project site to begin spotting and 
confirming depths/locations of existing utilities on August 8, 2025. Representatives from IDNR were 
present at the meeting and will continue to be kept updated on the project status since this work is 
located inside the State Park property.  
 
The Pre-Construction meeting for the 71st Street Lift Station Basin Inflow and Infiltration removal Project 
was held on July 1, 2025. Performance Pipelining, Inc. has provided a project schedule that has them 
being on site August 25, 2025, to begin line preparation for the lining work being performed as part of 
the project.  
 
Account Adjustments: 
 
10642 Simsbury Ct: Customer is requesting a sanitary sewer adjustment for $615.71 due to service line 
leak. We recommend approval. 
 
6011 Twyckenham Dr: Customer is requesting a sanitary sewer adjustment for $678.83 due to service 
line leak in the slab. We recommend approval. 
 
6937 Bentgrass Dr.: Customer is requesting a sanitary sewer adjustment for $260.88 due yard watering 
prior to summer sewer discount. We recommend approval. 
 
5438 Lapinta Dr.: Customer is requesting a sanitary sewer adjustment for $480.57 due to service line 
leak. We recommend approval. 
 
4431 Redhaven Dr.: Customer is requesting a sanitary sewer adjustment for $292.28 due to service line 
leak in crawl space. We recommend approval. 


